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Abstract.—Since Baker (1951) published his comprehensive work on the birds of Mic-
ronesia, several ornithologists and other observers have seen or collected additional bird
species in Micronesia. This list of 15 species new to Micronesia, and 11 species new to
major island groups in Micronesia, increases the published knowledge of Micronesian birds
on the basis of birds observed or collected by the author.

Introduction

Most, but not all, of these new records are sight records based on the author’s
long residence in the Palau Islands and extensive travel throughout most of the rest
of Micronesia during the past 26 years. Intensive bird observation and record keep-
ing took place over the past four years.

Sight records of birds without verification by other observers or good photo-
graphs can always be suspect. However, the author was fortunate in having ex-
ceptional observation conditions for the Palau records because most of these new
records were seen at a seaside garbage dump on the island of Koror where it was
possible to approach the birds very closely in a vehicle on a series of causeways
intersecting the garbage dump. Eight power binoculars were used for the observa-
tions and most of the new records were observed from a distance of 6 to 15 m, often
for extended periods of time without flushing the birds. A good reference collection
of literature on Asiatic, Pacific, Australian and North American birds enabled
the author to carefully compare the observed birds with descriptive literature and
illustrations.

Although a fair number of ornithologists have traveled in Micronesia in the
last one hundred years, none remained long, and though the resident birds of Micro-
nesia are now adequately reported, and no new species are likely to be discovered,
the migrant and vagrant birds are less well known and many have been missed
by the itinerant ornithologists. Some of the birds for which new records are listed
in this paper are regular migrants to or through Micronesia.

Sooner or later, most of the birds listed in this paper will probably be collected,
deposited in the bird collections of reputable institutions and identified and published
on by ornithologists. Present bird protection laws in Palau do not allow the scientific
collection of most species of birds even under permit. This situation does not obtain
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